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March 2020 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

 

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 
www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 

Follow us on  

Shire  of Tammin  

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Volunteers wanted 

 We need help to delivery Groceries to our aged          

community members .  

IGA Kellerberrin have kindly offered to receive over the phone 

orders for people more at risk . 

Help us keep the elderly safe from COVID -19. 

Contact the Shire to see how you can help. 

Ph: 9637 0300 
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Seniors week write up  
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The Shire of Tammin would like to advise that sections of Tammin Wyalkatchem Rd 

and Tammin South Rd road works are now complete.  

The re-sheet work on Wyola Road Nelson Road are also complete. The Shire crew 

are now working on preparation for road works on Wyola North Road and        

Chappell-Wheeldon Road, there will also be works to  install a new flood way on 

Chappell-Wheeldon Road.  

We would like to thank you for you patience.  

As you may have noticed, the corellas seemed to have moved on away from     

Tammin and have migrated in a Westerly direction, maybe looking for less drier 

conditions. We will keep monitoring the area should they come back within the 

Shire of Tammin, appropriate action will take place. 

Works and services are still looking for some existing or potential gravel pits, I will 

be in contact with land owners to identify and excavate some test pits in areas 

where gravel could be sourced for the maintenance of the road network. This gravel 

would be used within a radius of 10km of the pit to improve conditions of existing 

unsealed roads.  

 

 If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

Please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

March Works Report  
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Covid_19 advise  
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28th March 2020 
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is 

opens every                     

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along 

your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't      

receive your pass, please let 

us know by  

emailing                                 

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

or come and see us at the     

Admin  

Office. 

9637 0300 

Tammin Refuse Site   

Thursday & Saturday 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 

The Shire Office is open for any  

enquiries or transactions.  

If you  wish to stay in your homes 

please feel free to contact the Shire 

office to complete transactions over 

the phone.  

We will do our best to help with any 

transaction enquiries or licencing . 

Stay safe !!!  
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Glenice Batchelor (2023)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor                           Tanya Nicholls  (2023)                  crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor                           Charmaine Thomson (2023)         crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration  Morgan Ware sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer             Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer             Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO                                           Tim Jurmann            tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services             Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning       

Jacky Jurmann      

0448 009 037      

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com     

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

